How to Contact the Parish Council

Clerk to Codnor Parish Council:

Andrew Sharpe, 25 Wilmslow Drive, Oakwood, Derby, DE21 2HR

Telephone - 01332 660179 E-mail - clerk@codnorpc.co.uk

Details of Parish Council meetings are posted on the notice-boards at Mill Lane, The Clock Tower Building & Crosshill and on the Parish Website; www.codnorparishcouncil.co.uk

To raise an item for consideration at a Council meeting, please contact the Clerk at least 5 working days before the meeting, stating your name, address, relevant information and whether you will be attending the meeting or require a written response.

Codnor Parish Councillors

4	Mark Howard (Chairman)		Chris Neale
7	Peter Smith (Vice Chairman)		Mike Neale
	Chris Emmas-Williams (Leader)		Scott Robinson
9	Celia Cox	P	Pat Smith
	Isobel Harry		Gary Whalley
	Anna Moon		

Please contact the Clerk in the first instance.

Useful Contact Numbers:

Amber Valley Borough Council - Town Hall, Ripley, Derbyshire: Tel: 01773 570222 Planning applications can be viewed and commented on at the Council offices or by using Amber Valley Borough Council website www.ambervalley.gov.uk and then click on the planning application register.

Derbyshire County Council - 'Call Derbyshire': Tel: 01629 533190 Monday-Friday, 8.00am to 8.00pm & Saturday 9.30am to 4.00pm.

Produced by: Codnor Parish Council Printed by: Page Whelan

CODNOR PARISH COUNCIL





SPRING 2022

Codnor Budget 2022/23

Welcome to our Spring Newsletter. The last two years have been challenging, but we hope 2022 will see the return of families and friends getting together to enjoy life in our village.

In March 2022, the Parish Council agreed additional funding for Christmas lighting, planting displays and Jubilee events for 2022/23. Full details of the events and activities provided by the Council throughout the year will be published on the Parish Council's website www.codnorparishcouncil.co.uk or can be requested by contacting the Clerk on 01332 660179.

Codnor Fete

After a two-year absence, the Codnor Fete will be back again this year and is due to be staged on Sunday 3 July 2022 on Codnor Recreation Ground. The Council has decided to continue its part sponsorship for this event again this year. Any local community group or individuals interested in having a stall at the event, or who would like to become involved as a volunteer should contact Eddie Pearce on 07796 636565.

CODNOR PARISH COUNCIL

Meetings to be held at 7.00 pm at Codnor Sports and Community Building, Goose Lane Monday, 9 May 2022

(May date is the Annual Parish Meeting for the village followed by the Annual Meeting of the Council.)

For further meetings – Check website

Electric Vehicle Charging Points

Codnor Parish Council has been examining the possibility of providing Electric Vehicle charging points in the two Free Car Parks, which we provide for residents and businesses in our village. To enable us to apply for funding for these, we need to demonstrate that we have carried out a consultation with residents to establish the current and future needs in the village. The Parish Council is mindful of the government's long-term view that all transport needs to move away from petrol and diesel fuel; towards more sustainable energy to lower CO2 emissions into the atmosphere.

We want to keep this consultation simple and would ask that recipients answer just 3 questions as follows: -

- 1) Do you currently have an Electric or Hybrid powered vehicle?
- 2) Are you intending to change to an Electric or Hybrid powered vehicle in the next 3 years?
- 3) Would you use the EV Charging units in the Mill Lane or Market Place Car Parks once installed?



Could you please respond by e mail to the Clerk to Codnor Parish Council at clerk@codnorpc.co.uk

Or fill in the questionnaire on the Council website.

www.codnorparishcouncil.co.

www.codnorparishcouncil.co. uk

You can also telephone the Clerk on 01332 660179 to give your views.

Closing date for the consultation is 30 May 2022.

Carols Round the Tree



The very popular annual Carol Service took place on Tuesday 7 December 2021 and was attended by Codnor residents and visitors. Codnor Community Primary School children sang carols and music was provided by the Heage band. A collection was taken during the service, to which was added a donation from the Parish Council Chairman, giving a total collection of £110, which was donated to the charity 'Children in Need'. The 2022 event will be held on Tuesday 13 December.

The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Celebrations

Codnor Parish Council are working with other community organisations, including Codnor Primary School, Codnor Sports Trust and the churches, to present a series of events to celebrate The Queen's Platinum Jubilee. We have established a working party to look at the events we can support both financially and with volunteers to help on the day.

The Parish Council is very pleased to announce that they have secured Shirland Brass to perform a one-hour concert on the Recreation Ground, Alfreton Road on Sunday 5 June at 12.00 noon as part of the Jubilee celebrations. Shirland Brass are one of the best brass bands in the country and we are honoured that they are taking some time out of their busy schedule to entertain the residents of Codnor. Alfreton Road opposite the Market Place will be closed to traffic. Other events planned will include a Children's Art Competition, Best Decorated shops/houses and Bunting/floral displays.

Dates for your diaries in 2022

- Queens Platinum Jubilee celebrations 2 June to 5 June
- Codnor Fete 3 July
- Codnor's fantastic Bonfire & Fireworks to Music 4 November
- Remembrance Sunday 13 November
- Christmas Carol Service in the Market Place 13 December